Commission on Common Ownership Communities Meeting March 23, 2022
Zoom – Virtual Meeting
3:00 pm


In Attendance:
Commissioners:
Timothy Smith 
Patricia Fletcher
Robert Nicholson 
Karen Straughn
Marvin Holmes
Danielle Grey


Excused Absence
Nicole Williams
Linda Hunt
Daniel Hall

Staffers
Daria Bailey
Walter James
Matthew Venuti


Adoption of Agenda: 
Commissioner Patricia Fletcher moved to adopt the agenda as written.  Commissioner Robert Nicholson seconded the motion.  The agenda was unanimously adopted as written.  

Review of Minutes  
Commissioner Straughn noted that Commission and Commissioner were incorrectly used.  Commissioner Holmes noted that additional corrections were necessary.  February Minutes were tabled to make the necessary corrections.
Greetings from the Office of Community Relations (OCR)
Daria Bailey welcomed all Commissioners and guests to the meeting.  OCR is beginning to transition back to the workplace.  OCR is presenting “Sweeps Week”.  This is an event where we highlight the upcoming projects within OCR.  The Commission’s presentation will be tomorrow, March 24, 2022.  Timothy Smith, Chair of the Commission will spotlight the vision of the Commission for the remainder of the year.  Due to staff changes within the office, we had to utilize alternative methods for notifying the public of the monthly Commission meeting.  OCR will fix this problem prior to the next Commission meeting.  Walter James noted that four of his seven Sweeps Week presentations came from Common Ownership Communities.

Unfinished Business
Parking Committee
Commissioner Straughn noted that we have received several concerns from constituents regarding parking issues in the County.  The parking committee’s goal is to establish guidelines to be utilized by common ownership communities.  The committee is looking to create guidelines to assist with resolving parking issues within common ownership communities within Prince George’s County.  Commissioner Fletcher noted that she is looking forward to working with the parking committee.  Commissioner Straughn requested an updated email address from Commissioner Fletcher.  Daria Bailey requested that the parking committee also focus on oversized vehicles that remain on the street beyond 72 hours.    Commissioner Smith noted that we should consider cars that remain on private property with dead tags as well.  
COC Registration
Walter James noted that management companies were experiencing challenges with completing the registration process.  To pay the $100.00 fee, you must process the payment while you register the association.  Over the past month, we have seen a slight increase in the number of associations that have registered.  We will have the number of associations and management companies that have registered at the next Commission meeting.
Awards Recognition
Walter James noted that Nicole Jackson Young is heading up the committee and it is staffed by several OCR members and a representative from the County Executive’s Office, Sonya Wellbourn.  Commissioner Grey will represent the Commission on the committee.  Walter James will ensure that Commissioner Grey receives the link to the next awards meeting.   
New Business
Legislative Updates
Crossover in the Maryland General Assembly occurred March 21, 2022.  Legislative representatives had a long weekend as they sent proposed legislation from one chamber of the Maryland General Assembly to the other.  Commissioner Holmes noted that for a bill to become law, it must pass the House and the Senate.  The statewide Reserve Study Bill did pass through the House Chamber.  The Prince George’s County Reserve Study Bill was revised to match the Montgomery County bill to reflect that every 5 years we have an “updated” reserve study which may cost significantly less than an initial/new reserve study.  The statewide Reserve Study Bill will be heard in the Senate on April 4, 2022.  The Manager licensing bill was not successful this year. HB140 received opposition and Commissioner Holmes pulled the bill.  Commissioner Fletcher received clarification on the Prince George’s County Reserve Study Bill as it relates to cooperative housing associations.  In the Reserve Study bill, there is language included to give associations permission to borrow money. March 19, 2022, HB 272 – Assisted Living Facility, license to operate in a common ownership community was withdrawn.  However, the application process has changed to ask an applicant if an assisted living facility is permitted in the community for which they are seeking permission to operate.

Subject Matter Experts – Commissioner Smith suggested that we have a session on understanding legislation.  It was also suggested that the Reserve Study subject matter expert discussion be held in May.  Other topics include Insurance, Collections and Assessments and meeting requirements.  Commissioner Smith sought clarification on suggesting an amnesty program for common ownership communities.  Amnesty programs allow an association to forgive penalties and interest, but the association member is still responsible for paying all association assessments.
Elections – The Commission will hold their elections in the month of May.  A call for nominations will take place in April.
Questions from Community Members
Bonita Bratton - Does a condo budget have to be submitted before the end of the year?  The statute does not give a specified time, but the governing document do give a specified time.  Ms. Bratton stated that the association members have not met with the investor BOD since March of last year.  It is a developer BOD with 1 homeowner who has been appointed, but the homeowner resides in Florida.  Daria Bailey committed to conduct a walk through of the Tribeca Condominium with the Department of Permits Inspections and Enforcement (DPIE).
Adjournment 
A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Holmes and seconded by Commissioner Fletcher. 
The Next Meeting
April 27, 2022
